THIS IS A DECISION PAPER
TO:
Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent


Hardin County Schools

RE:
New HCS website design, hosting and content management
FACTS:

The contract with our current website designer and support company, ESchoolView, ends on June 30, 2017.  The district has been approached by SchoolPointe, another website design and content management company about providing the same services.  
Increasingly, people are viewing the web on a variety of devices - tablets, smart phones and other mobile devices. If our website doesn’t support those devices, this can negatively affect how users interact with us. The site may load slowly, the layout is fixed and awkward to navigate. SchoolPointe has offered to provide our district and schools with a fully responsive content management system, which will allow website facilitators to quickly and easily update the website from any device. SchoolPointe offers multiple products that fully integrate with this content management system. Each product they offer is all-inclusive. This means that all of the features within that product are provided to our district when we purchase it. 

Kentucky’s schools are being asked to ensure that its websites are compliant with all aspects with the Americans with Disabilities Act.  An agency with an inaccessible website may also meet its legal obligations by providing an alternative accessible way for citizens to use the programs or services, such as a staffed telephone information line. These alternatives, however, are unlikely to provide an equal degree of access in terms of hours of operation and the range of options and programs available. For example, job announcements and application forms, if posted on an accessible website, would be available to people with disabilities 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Some parts of the current HCS website will need to be updated to make sure that it complies with ADA requirements.  SchoolPointe can offer solutions to our needs (ADA compliance, need for a website that interacts with mobile devices, an HCS app and uniformity of school websites designs). 
SchoolPointe currently does business with more than 115 of Kentucky’s 174 school districts and has an understanding of the state’s technological needs.  We have spoken with other school districts that do business with SchoolPointe and they speak highly of the company’s professionalism, hard work, efficiency and customer support.
SchoolPointe is asking for a one-time $5000 investment for a custom design, training, implementation and hosting for one year.  That fee includes a transfer of our current content to a new website design.  The annual investment of $14,000 would include an annual subscription, web hosting, customer support, a resource management system, an online forms creator and branded mobile app.  With the app, users will not even have to go to a website.  They can access all pertinent information on the app.  The app will can be downloaded on all mobile devices for free.  
RECOMMENDATION 

I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education approve the proposal submitted by SchoolPointe.

RECOMMENDED MOTION
I move the Hardin County Board of Education approve the proposal submitted by SchoolPointe and sign a contract with the company for the design, hosting and implementation of the Hardin County Schools website.

